Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

Why is it for over 1-2 years this issue has not been resolved in the Leicester home choice website but internally the staff can see it ? What have you been doing to rectify this since the issue arises ? What are your plans do since it’s not yet been resolved ? When do you plan on sorting this issue out ? 

This is the error message ......

“ Due to a technical error, you are currently unable to see your bid position on the short list. We are working hard to resolve the problem and apologise for any inconvenience caused. “
The Leicester HomeChoice website is part of Leicester City Council’s main Housing system and shortlists housing applicants against available properties. The shortlist is available to Leicester City Council staff to view at any time, this is working as required and ensures that the correct applicants are offered available properties. There is an issue with the program that displays the bid positions on the Leicester HomeChoice website, this only occurs with a small percentage of applicants, but can affect all applicants for that property.  If one applicant has the wrong position, this will cascade to other applicants who have placed a bid on that property. It should be noted that this does not affect who is offered the property, however, to avoid providing incorrect information to applicants, it was decided to remove the bid position from the website.

As the issue is only occurring for a small number of applicants, it is proving difficult to isolate the exact cause of the problem and hence repair it. We are currently in discussions with our provider to look at the software in more detail.
It is important that we understand the cause of the problem so that it can be fixed without causing an issue elsewhere in the system. This makes it difficult to give a timeframe for resolving the problem, but we are working with the system provider to do everything we can to resolve the matter effectively. We have looked at potential alternative methods of providing bid position information to applicants, but none of these were deemed to be suitable.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

